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Elsie and I just returned from New York where I was teaching at 
a winter bible school. They have had a winter bible school every 
winter for forty years! It was held at the Naumburg Mennonite 
Church. We found the people to be so gracious and very 
hospitable. I was again reminded of the importance of bible study 
versus just reading a bible verse or chapter. There is so much that 
can be gleaned from the text through study and then applied to 
daily life. 

I remember as a young pastor being challenged with 2 Timothy 
2:15 Study to shew thyself approved unto God, a workman that 
needeth not to be ashamed, rightly dividing the word of truth. KJV. 
“Rightly dividing” in the Greek simply means, “cutting strait”, so 
for the farmer it would mean plowing a strait furrow, for the stone 
mason, making a strait cut. Paul is telling Timothy to handle the 
word of truth (bible) in a strait forward way and not skirt around 
issues. 

Elsie and I will be leaving for Kenya, Africa March 1. We will 
again be taking study bibles along for distribution. We would like 
to place an order for 200 NKJV study bibles. By ordering a larger 
quantity we can get special pricing. In far too many places where 
we visit the only study bibles they have are ones we have provided 
over the years. You can help us put a study bible in their hand 
with your generous donation. We have $2000 toward a goal of 
$6000. So we need an additional $4000 for this project. All 
gifts are tax deductible. Tag your donation, “Bibles”. Thank you!

The following testimonials are from people attending the bible 
school last week. 

Winter Bible School, Naumburg New York� January 2018
Morning Sessions, Book of Acts

“He did not speak to them without a parable, but privately to his 
own disciples he explained everything.” Mark 4:34. Hearing Phil 
teach the book of Acts, this scripture keeps recurring in my mind. 
Phil teaches and brings life to the scriptures through his stories. 

-He spoke of the power given his grandfather and father from 
the Holy Spirit.

-Lessons he learned from observing others as well as ‘learning 
the hard way’ were shared.

-We were invited to share our stories, struggles, and insights as 
we went along.

 Each session ended with a parting prayer of blessing from him. 
One of our church’s members once said he always wanted to be 
present for the parting blessing. I noticed no one left Phil’s sessions 
early, because we all wanted to have his parting blessing!

Frequently he would offer to give counsel after the sessions to 
those who would like to talk, share, or pray. He wasn’t going to 
leave if someone had a need.

We appreciated his time with us, encouraging us as we searched 
the scriptures together.

Joan Widrick

From Sunday night January 21 to Thursday night the 25th I 
had the privilege of going to the evening sessions of winter bible 
school. Brother Phil Stutzman was our speaker. He broke down 
the evenings into 3 categories. Sunday night and Monday night he 
spoke about “The Father Heart of God,” Tuesday and Wednesday 
night he spoke about “Forgiveness and Reconciliation,” and 
Thursday night he spoke about “Hearing the Voice of God.” 

Phil gave us a vast list of Old Testament references on Sunday 
night showing us how Father God is described. He really 
emphasized how God is a good father and we can trust and love 
Him. Monday night, continuing with the topic, “The Father Heart of 
God,” Phil moved into the new testament. He began with a list of 
references showing us how God viewed and spoke about His Son, 
and challenged the fathers in the room to speak encouragement 
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These high school students 
were part of the morning 
sessions too. I don’t have a 
photo of the whole group that 
was part of the Bible school. 
I guess it wasn’t as important 
for all the others to have their 
photo taken! 

Sunday morning at Naumburg, lots of children! Sunday morning
at Naumburg.



WHO WE ARE
Philip Stutzman Souls4Him Ministries in-
vites people to authentic relationship in 
Jesus Christ.  We do this through Evan-
gelistic Meetings and Awake! Meetings in 
churches, prisons and community meet-
ings, stateside and overseas. Having a 
501 ( c ) ( 3 ) tax exempt status makes all 
gifts tax deductible.

We have a Souls4Him page on FB or you can follow me on FB and 

Instagram under Philip Stutzman. Many have told me how they follow 

me as a “silent” follower and can keep up with what we are doing.

C O M I N G  U P

Feb 15..................................................................... Youth Meeting, OH

Feb 18........................................................................................LIV, OH

Feb 19-22........................................................ Pastors Conference, PA

Feb 23................................................................. Apostles Meeting, PA

March 1-16........................................................................ Kenya Africa 

April 1.........................................................................................LIV, OH

April 12-15......................................................Steel City Mennonite, PA

April 18-22.............................................................. Prison Crusade, PA

and love to our children. One thing Phil said that really spoke to 
me, as a father of 5 young children, was “if we aren’t careful with 
how we speak to our children, it will push them down rather than 
propel them forward.” He wrapped up the topic that night looking 
in depth at the story of the prodigal son, focusing more on the 
father’s affirmation and love for his son.

On Tuesday and Wednesday night Phil spoke on forgiveness 
and reconciliation. He talked about how God made a choice when 
He forgave us and how forgiveness is a choice for us as well. His 
quote was “forgiveness is an act of the will”. I really appreciated 
Phil’s openness and transparency of his own life during these 
sessions. He shared about different instances in his life where he 
needed forgiveness and needed to forgive as well. It was a very 
challenging two nights, giving everyone a lot to think about. 

On Thursday night Phil ended the sessions with the topic 
“hearing the voice of God”. He encouraged us to spend time in 
God’s Word and to always be listening; we never know when He 
will speak to us. 

It was truly a blessing to have Phil and Elsie with us this past 
week. God has gifted Phil tremendously in being able to relate 
with people in his speaking and also one on one. I also enjoyed 
getting to know Phil better and look forward to seeing what God 
will do through him and his ministry. Thank you Phil and Elsie! 

Greg Widrick

Philip Stutzman was the teacher for Winter Bible School at 
Naumburg Mennonite Church in New York State from January 21-
26, 2018. We were truly blessed with his wonderful, candid, true to 
life experiences that encouraged us in our walk with God.

The first session, he shared about the Father’s Love Letter with 
over 50 Bible verses, expounding on just how much the Father 
loves us. What a blessing!

In the morning sessions, Phil taught from the book of Acts:

--The Holy Spirit leads us to truth which is always in agreement 
with the Word.

--The Holy Spirit flows through us to others. We were 
encouraged in our walk with God, realizing we can do 
NOTHING on our own and need to respond and be sensitive 
to the nudging’s of the Holy Spirit. This is an exciting journey!

In the evening sessions he spoke on:

--Forgiveness

--Reconciliation

--Humble examples from his own life

--Healing

--Hearing the voice of God

--The more time spent in the Word, the more we recognize 
His voice

--We have no righteousness of our own. As we repent, His 
righteousness is propitiated on us.

These are just a few of the truths from God and His Word that 
Phil touched on. We received so many more. I know my life was 
blessed and I was encouraged to listen to God’s nudging’s. I 
don’t want to miss precious opportunities to bless others and I 
want to be bold for Him. Do we dare to stand up for Jesus? He 
never asks us to do more than He gives the power to do. The 
enemy wants us to think otherwise.

Thank you, Phil & Elsie, for coming to our Lewis County 
Community. You were truly a blessing and our lives have been 
greatly enriched. 

Shirley Widrick

Schedule Change
On a personal note, Elsie and I are both battling a cold and 

cough. The doctor informed me it’s a virus and should clear 
up soon. So I won’t be able to go to the South Carolina prison 
crusade scheduled for next week, (February 4-8).


